Plymouth Growth & Development Corporation   |
   BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING MINUTES




July 29, 2008

Members Present:  Leighton Price, Bill Hallisey, Patrice Hatcher, Christine Pratt & Alan Zanotti.
Absent:  Mr. Charlie Bletzer.

___________________________________________________________________________________

5:00 p.m.
Call to Order & Public Comment –


No public comment at this time.  
5:02 p.m.
Temporary Hearing Officer Contract is Expiring –
The Board needs to Vote on extending Mr. David Friend’s Hearing Officer Agreement to August 19, 2008.

Mr. Zanotti motions to extend the contract and Ms. Pratt seconds.  
Topic opened for discussion:
Ms. Hatcher thinks the timeliness in distributing documents up for Board Vote 
needs to change.








Passed |4-0-1
5:10 p.m.
Bills to be Approved –
1.  Hanover Insurance

Change in policy name and address




$14.00

2.  Mr. David Friend

Hearing Services Rendered





$700.00

3.  Lisa Santos

Accounting Services






$450.00

The Board took a vote on May 20 to spend up to $2,000.00 with Guide Lines for painting services.  Ms. Pratt informs the Board of the final bill amount of $1470.00.  


Mr. Hallisey motions to pay the bills and Mr. Zanotti seconds.



Passed | 5-0-0

5:20 p.m.
Additional Funds Needed for the Completion of Depot Square Project –

Mr. Price tells the Board Mr. Sylvia has asked for PGDC to pay the final $2000.00 needed to complete the Depot Square build-out project.  
Mr. Zanotti motions to give the Town $2,000.00 for the project and Mr. Hallisey seconds.
Ms. Hatcher thinks the Town is slowly taking over the parking plan and wonders if they should find the
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money from somewhere else.  She is concerned that the PGDC’s charge is to create 
more spaces and it seems the Town keeps taking them away.  She notes that PGDC needs to expand 
parking and conserve money so they can fulfill the requirements of the MOA 
by next year.









Passed | 4-1-0

5:30 p.m.
Interview Potential Hearing Officer Candidates –
The Board interviews candidates Mr. Gillis, Mr. Davis, Mr. Pino, Ms. Stamos, Mr. Lundborn, Ms. Baldwin and Mr. Head.  
Ms. Hatcher motions to ask Mr. Lundborn to be the Hearing Officer and Mr. Hallisey seconds for discussion;

Mr. Zanotti prefers Ms. Stamos because she is local and has more flexibility.  Other 
Board members prefer Mr. Lundborn because he has experience with law enforcement.











Not enough votes to meet a quorum






Failed | 3-2-0 


Ms. Hatcher motions again to hire John Lundborn as Hearing Officer and 
Mr. Hallisey seconds;








Passed | 5-0-0



6:50 p.m.
Ms. Pratt motions to adjourn and Ms. Hatcher seconds.  


Next meeting will be held on Tuesday, August 26, 2008 at Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted by PGDC Secretary Mr. William Hallisey

Signed: _____________________________________________ Date: _______________________


William Hallisey
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